
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
52nd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMKITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS 

Call to Order: By Chairman Bardanouve, on April 3, 1991, at 7 
a.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Francis Bardanouve, Chairman (D) 
Ray Peck, Vice-Chairman (D) 
Dorothy Bradley (D) 
John Cobb (R) 
Dorothy Cody (D) 
Mary Ellen Connelly (D) 
Ed Grady (R) 
Larry Grinde (R) 
John Johnson (D) 
Mike Kadas (D) 
Berv Kimberley (D) 
Wm. "Red" Menahan (D) 
Jerry Nisbet (D) 
Mary Lou Peterson (R) 
Joe Quilici (D) 
Chuck Swysgood (R) 
Bob Thoft (R) 
Tom Zook (R) 

Staff Present: Terry Cohea, Legislative Fiscal Analyst, Jim 
Haubein, LFA 
Sylvia Kinsey, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

HEARING ON SENATE BILL 62 

Lump-Sum Appropriation for the University system 

Presentation and Opening statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR JUDy JACOBSON, Senate District 36, Butte and Chief 
Sponsor of Senate Bill 62 said this bill came out of the 
recommendations of the post-secondary education study committee 
she chaired during the interim along with the bill that REP. 
SWYSGOOD presented to you on the permanent committee. This bill 
speaks to how the budget of the Board of Regents is presented 
finally to the Legislature. In the constitution there is a 
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provision that says the Board of Regents will submit a budget to 
the Board of Education. That is presently not being done. This 
bill would state the Board of Regents will present a unified 
budget of all of the institutions under their power which would 
include the University System, Vo-Tech Centers and the Community 
Colleges. They would then present that to the Board of Education 
and finally to the Governor's office. The only place "lump sum" 
appropriation is mentioned is in the title of the bill. She said 
they changed the title to say to accommodate lump sum 
appropriation, it was not the intention of the committee that we 
just hand over a lump sum of money to the Board of Regents 
without any instructions. She said Commissioner Hutchinson as 
well as REP. SWYSGOOD who worked on the bill is stuck in Finance 
and Claims Committee and she was not sure they would be able to 
get down. 

ProDonents' Testimony: Dr. David Toppen, Deputy Commissioner for 
Academic Affairs said as SEN. JACOBSON has explained, 
Commissioner Hutchinson is stuck in the Finance and Claims 
Committee and they had sent someone up to bring him down. He 
said this was an appropriate and important piece of legislation 
and should have a very positive impact on the way they interface 
from the Commissioner's office with the individual campuses of 
the system, including the vocational technical centers. 

" 
Questions Prom Committee Members: REP. THOPT asked SEN. JACOBSON 
to take the committee through a scenario of how this bill would 
work. SEN. JACOBSON said basically they are pulling the vo-tech 
centers into this unified budget request. They are presently the 
only ones that have been accommodated with any lump sum 
appropriation in this session; there is some discretionary money 
and some other money. This bill would ask the Board of Regents 
to submit unified budgets on the University System, unified 
budgets on the vo-tech centers, and unified budgets on the 
community colleges which would be presented to the Board of 
Education. There are several ways you could handle that portion 
of the law, and one of them would be to change the constitution. 
She said they did not think they wanted to go that far but did 
think it was time this was done in accordance with the law, and 
this would direct how that process would take place. The Board 
of Education is the Board of Public Education and the Board of 
Regents meeting collectively. The unified budget request would 
then go to the Board of Education and then to the Governor's 
office. 

REP. THOPT asked how this would be presented to the Legislature? 
Would it just be a dollar amount? SEN. JACOBSON said she thought 
you are presently being presented a unified budget. She did not 
think the presentation would be much different. The difference 
is that they will accommodate the law and go through the Board of 
Regents. 

REP. PECK said the meat of the bill is on page 7 and it says 
"present a unified budget request for the educational 
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institutions". He read that as saying one budget for Vo-Tech, 
Community Colleges and University System, but in your description 
it doesn't sound like that is what you are saying. SEN. JACOBSON 
asked Pam Joehler, who had a lot to do with the wording in the 
bill, to explain it to the committee. Ms. Joehler said she did 
not perceive this language substantively changing the way the 
budget is currently presented to the Legislature. She said she 
perceived the difference is in the way they have to submit it to 
the Board of Education which is not being done now, and to the 
Governor's budget office. Right now the budgets come in from the 
individual campuses instead of from the Board of Regents. She 
would expect they would have information on an institutional 
level the same way we have the information now, but it would be 
requested through the Governor and summarized. 

REP. PECK said looking at the language as it is drafted, isn't it 
saying a unified budget for all institutions under the Board of 
Regents? He said we have always had this and it has never been 
done, why will this change what is being done? He said he could 
see why it wasn't done since it did not make much sense to have 
the budget for the post-secondary education presented to a 
combination of the Board of Regents and the Board of Public 
Education. SEN. JACOBSON said the alternative is to ignore the 
law or change the constitution and the committee decided they did 
not want to go to the extent of changing the constitution. 

Ms. Joehler said when the post-secondary committee was 
considering this, they went to the Legislative Council to seek -
their advice on what sections of statute, if any, would be 
required to implement a lump sum appropriation policy. Their 
recommendation was that there is no provision in current law that 
allows the constitution be met. Their recommendation was to 
change the constitution or change the law. 

REP. QUILICI asked of there was no enabling legislation for them 
to uphold the constitution? Ms. Joehler said that was her 
understanding of what they told her. 

REP. CODY asked Hr. Hutchinson if he foresees that if this 
legislation is passed, the Board of Education would then adopt a 
unified budget for the next session? Hr. Hutchinson, 
Commissioner of Higher Education said there has been a good deal 
of pressure that has come to bear on the presentation of a 
unified budget. In the past the Board of Regents have prepared 
their budget and OPI has prepared their budget and in order to 
unify it we staple the two together and submit them. He did not 
think that was what had been envisioned by the concept of the 
unified budget, but at the present time with separate and 
independent operations, it is sort of a natural development and 
you would come up with different budgets. He said theirs is very 
much line-itemed, and the OPI really functions in many ways in a 
lump sum fashion. They are really quite different, and the two 
budget presentations have come to the Legislature rather 
independently. He has no objection and would support the concept 
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of the Board of Regents sitting down with the OPI and checking to 
see if there are any duplications, to reduce them, and to come to 
the Legislature with a unified budget, but it will take time to 
implement because there is incredible institutional inertias that 
are prevalent in how the budget is done. He said as he viewed 
it, lump sum funding is a method of allocation and the language 
of the bill is fundamentally on the other side, the presentation 
to the legislature. The bill deals with language with budget 
presentation, whereas lump sum funding deals more with how you 
allocate the money once you determine how much is available to go 
to either public education or higher ed. 

CBAIRKAN BARDANOUVE said we would go back to proponents of the 
bill since commissioner Hutchinson had arrived. 

Proponent: commissioner Hutchinson said the Board of Regents, 
the Commissioner of Higher Education and the units of the 
University System stand in support of Senate Bill 62. The 
language in SB 62 speaks largely to the mechanics of budget 
presentation and lump sum runs more to allocation strategy. He 
shared with the committee 2 methods of lump sum funding. The 
first would be lump sum funding to the Board of Regents for 
allocation to the University System, and in this scenario the 
Regents would have full discretion over the distribution of funds 
appropriated to the. University System. He said he was not 
talking about the vo-techs nor the community colleges. In this 
option the general Legislative approach is the pay plan 
distributions, the specific campus modifieds, enrollment 
adjustments and all other non-discretionary funds would be 
allocated by the Regents to the Campuses in historic fashion. The 
only place where true discretion would be exercised would be for 
things like peer catch-Up funds or some system wide budget 
modifications that aren't specifically ear-marked for specific 
campuses and those would be allocated by the Regents to the 
campuses. No campus would suffer any kind of an attack on it's 
base budget. 

commissioner Hutchinson handed out EXHIBIT 1 which showed how 
lump sum funding that is the total lump to the Regents is done 
elsewhere. He discussed the information in the exhibit so far as 
funding, control, etc. He said a second option would be to look 
at the sort of approach they use in South Dakota, see EXHIBIT 1. 

Questions from the committee: REP. KIMBERLEY asked in regard to 
lump sum funding, would that mean this Legislature would not have 
to continue to respond to the special requests, for example, the 
School of Pharmacy at U of M, School of Architecture at MSU, 
Business Dept. at Eastern etc.? Commissioner Hutchinson said he 
thought under a lump sum scenario the number of "cat and dog" 
amendments and "cat and dog" bills would be substantially 
reduced. There would be nothing to prevent this kind of bill 
from coming forward, but this Legislature would have to hear what 
the needs of the system were, and it would include all the things 
we talked about, then the Legislature would determine how much 
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money is available and how much would be needed to cover the 
additional things, but the money would be allocated to the 
institutions, they would say "we know we have those problems, 
this is how much money you have, you guys work it out the best 
way you can". Then the Institution must decide how to allocate 
and prioritize the money. There is one thing you should be aware 
of however, there will be need for additional money and it could 
become a natural and uneasy cop out from the perspective of the 
Regents if you just say "here is the money, you fix your 
problems". There are problems that will require .additional money 
above and beyond what might be available, but if there is 
managerial flexibility some of these things can be taken care of. 

REP. QUILICI said, in the event you got this lump sum funding, 
then at the discretion of the Board of Regents, if you and the 
Regents figured there was not enough money in the budget, could 
the Regents themselves say, "well then, we will close the School 
of Pharmacy" or the School of Architecture at Bozeman. Could 
they do that? Hr. Hutchinson said he thought they could do that 
now under current circumstances. REP. QUILICI said with the lump 
sum, the money is there. without the lump sum the Legislature 
still has a handle on it. Hr. Hutchinson said that is true, the 
Legislature has far greater control under the current 
circumstances and you can line item for a specific program. He 
said their feeling~s that the Legislature is sufficiently 
removed from the day to day management of a given institution, 
and to some degree the Regents are also, and the management 
responsibility should be vested at the closest level to where the 
problems occur. He said it was true the Regents might opt to 
close a program in one system, but that is very much what they 
are looking at right now. 

REP. THOFT mentioned the two scenarios and asked if both or 
either could happen under this bill. commissioner Hutchinson 
said either could happen. The bill does not require the 
Legislature to do so since you could continue to operate with the 
line item approach you now have, or you could go to the full lump 
sum appropriation to the Regents, or to a compromised position 
with lump sums to individual institutions with some overall money 
for the Regents. REP. THOFT asked how that decision would be 
made. Commissioner Hutchinson said that decision would be made 
in the Legislature. He said there is some precedent in REP. 
KAnAB motion that came before the Education subcommittee where 
there was boiler plate language put in for the vo-techs so they 
have lump sum funding to each individual unit, and you could do 
the same sort of thing through amendments to House Bill 2. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said he thought there was a fear of 
piranhaism in that the big ones would eat up the little ones. 
Commissioner Hutchinson said he could only give assurance that 
the Board of Regents at the present time is not in any way 
contemplating closure or reduction of those individual units. He 
said the Commissioner of Higher Education does exercise a 
protective role over the smaller units trying to keep balance and 
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assure that you don't have the big ones gobble up the little 
ones. That could happen also in the Legislative process, it just 
so happens that some of the smaller units have very powerful 
delegations. 

REP. PECK wondered if the constitutional language isn't saying 
something we are passing over very lightly. It talks in section 
9 about the Board of Education consisting of the Board of 
Education consisting of the Board of Regents and the Board of 
Public Education and it says very specifically "it shall submit a 
unified budget request". That is saying that the Board of Public 
Ed and the Board of Regents, sitting as the Board of Education 
shall submit one budget. Is that the way you interpret it? Hr. 
Hutchinson said he thought that is in fact, what the 
constitutional language says, and would interpret it the same way 
you do, and it hasn't happened. REP. PECK said, we are ignoring 
the constitution and if we said this bill is going to implement 
that constitutional language, every public school unit out there 
would be in here on our back saying "wait a minute, we don't want 
to be involved in that kind of a set up in terms of budgeting". 
Commissioner Hutchinson said that is a good point, we are trying 
to merge an apple and an orange, and they are very different. He 
thought a unified budget is going to be a very complex thing to 
figure out, and agreed you wouldn't want every school district in 
Montana in here, just as you don't want all the University 
presidents here every day either. REP. PECK asked if he had 
studied the constitutional convention record relative to this 
issue and Commissioner Hutchinson said yes. REP. PECK asked why 
it was created in this way. He said he had read it but did not 
remember the justification and it didn't make any sense to him. 
Commissioner Hutchinson said he thought he understood they were 
attempting to assure that the whole of education had a coherent 
presentation--a coming together. They talk about education from 
kindergarten through graduate school as something of a "seamless 
web" where what we do in Higher Education is not disconnected and 
divorced from what is done in public education and vise versa. 
He thought they also wanted all of education to come before this 
Legislature with one request so you didn't have public education 
warring with higher education for the limited amount of money 
that might be available. REP. PECK said philosophically that 
sounds good, but in a practical operational sense does it make 
any sense to you? Commissioner Hutchinson said yes, it makes 
enormous sense. He said in the state of Idaho that is, in fact, 
what happens. The Board of Regents have the responsibility for 
all of education from kindergarten through graduate school. They 
come to the legislature with a unified budget which cuts down 
substantially on a potential contest between two educational 
enterprises which would be very unhealthy in the state. 

CBAIRHAR BARDANOUVE asked if it wouldn't open a Pandora's Box to 
really follow the constitution. commissioner Hutchinson said he 
did not think it necessarily means it has to open a Pandora's 
Box. If it is a unified budget presentation and you identify 
specific spokes persons who will carry the ball for those unified 
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presentations, they would come to you, make the presentation and 
you would make your return allocation to the institutions. He 
did not see any necessity for everybody to converge on the 
Legislature. 

REP. KADAS said regarding the joint board, he felt to follow the 
constitution to this degree, then have the Board of Regents set 
this budget and essentially present the budget to the joint 
board. If the joint board doesn't like what the Board of Regents 
decided they can change it and that would be the budget that got 
submitted to the executive branch. Commissioner Hutchinson said 
that is one mechanism in which it can be done, and thought that 
was what was originally envisioned. REP. KADAS said in the bill 
it says the budget from the joint board should be presented 
before Sept. 1. When do you present your budget to the Executive 
branch now? Commissioner Hutchinson said currently they get the 
budget to the Exec. branch in late October or early November. 
The time line is not that critical although they would have to 
back up their process within the University System in order to 
meet that deadline. He said he would be troubled by that, but 
thought they could still get it to the state Board of Education 
which could review it and get it to the Executive in a timely 
fashion. 

REP. KADAS asked OBPP if they are supporting the bill and 
particularly the Sept. 1 date. Mr. Nichols said yes, they 
support the Sept. 1 date and the concept of the lump sum 
appropriation. 

REP. COBB asked if they had enough staff to implement this lump 
sum at the present time or do you need more people? - Mr. 
Hutchinson said this particular approach would not substantially 
increase the work load in the office. They have an enormous work 
load to meet line item accountabilities as it currently stands. 
He said he was not sure, but there could be some reductions with 
the simplified kind of approach that lump sum provides, so we 
might provide some easing of the work load in the office. That 
would not be true in the early stages of the game, but over all 
it may provide some relief to them. 

closing by sponsor: SENATOR JACOBSON closed by saying both she 
and the Commissioner of Higher Education felt it was an 
appropriate forum to discuss the possibility of a lump sum 
appropriation when we were discussing this bill. This bill does 
not do lump sum appropriation. That would have to be decided by 
this Legislative body. She discussed the options, etc. 

Announcement: CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said he was not sure what 
happened, they were told a few days ago to hear these bills and 
that we had Thurs. Fri., and could finish hearing on Monday. The 
schedule was arranged, hearings were posted in an orderly 
fashion. Yesterday afternoon we had a mandate that all these 
bills have to be out of committee by tomorrow. Mrs. Cohea went 
around to each Senator to see which ones could have a hearing 
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today, and in violation of the hearing procedures we have moved 
the bills up to today for those the sponsors agreed to, the 
remainder will have to be heard tomorrow. 

RBP. SWYSGOOD said after the message yesterday they had some 
concerns also on the advancement of hearings. The only thing 
they could come up with was that these are general bills that 
have to be transmitted. He wondered, if they are not 
appropriation or revenue bills, what are they doing in this 
committee. CBAIRHAH BARDANOUVB said it had taken him by complete 
surprise also. He said he couldn't answer the question since he 
didn't have the answer. 

HEARING ON SBNATB BILL 123 

Allocate Money from Weed Mgmt Trust to Ag Experiment 
Station for Research 

Presentation and opening statement by Sponsor: SBNATOR GRBG 
JBRGBSON, House District 8, Chinook, and Chief Sponsor of House 
Bill 123 said this bill started out in Senate Finance and Claims 
Committee and he suspected that is why it ended up here even 
though it has no appropriation. In it's original introduced form 
it proposed to take some money from the noxious weed trust 
"catch-all" and use, it to pay for positions at the experiment 
station to deal with cropland weed problems. RBP. THOPT, RBP. 
GRADY and himself had several meetings and it was agreed he would 
pursue a modified in the Appropriation subcommittee in Education 
to provide for a microbiologist and a biologist at the MSU 
Experiment station to deal with crop land weed problems and 
return to Senate Finance and Claims and seek an amendment to SB 
123, which rather than mandating the allocation, would make it 
permissive for the weed board to make grants to the experiment 
station and the cropland weed management program. The main 
problem is that many of the farm chemical companies have de­
labeled some of the chemicals they have been used to using and a 
great many farmers and ranchers are looking for alternatives to 
use to control their cropland weeds. The combination of the 
modified, the appropriation for the experiment station, and this 
bill will go a long way toward dealing with the problem. 

Proponents' Testimony: Jim Barngrover, Alternative Bnergy 
Resources Organization (AERO) said weeds continue to be 
considered by farmers in Montana as the biggest recurring 
economic problem they face. Farmers don't even know what the 
economic threshold of weed population is, when it becomes 
financially advantageous to spray or take other control measures. 
He pointed out that science has not solved the real problem of 
weeds, alternatives to herbicides, safe herbicides, life cycle of 
weeds, etc. He said over 2/3 of the herbicides used in Montana 
are used on crop land weeds. 

Bob Stevens, Montana Grain Growers Association, and Montana Agri­
Business Association said they were in support of SB 123 and 
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Questions Prom committee Members: REP. THOFT said he felt 
putting those two positions in HB 2 was the right decision, but 
wondered why we need this bill. The committee that handles the 
trust fund can already give grants to whoever applies that has a 
good project so what are we doing here and why? SEN. JERGESON 
said HB 2 funds those 2 positions, one in the first year of the 
biennium and 2 in the 2nd. That funds the positions and perhaps 
some assistance to them, but they need to do some actual projects 
in research and development to alternatives to current practices. 
That is why they will come to the Weed Board and try to get a 
grant. He understands there may be some restrictions on how 
grants can be awarded that would apply to noxious weeds. Some of 
the weeds that are detrimental to crop land areas are not 
necessarily noxious weeds, but are obnoxious weeds to crop land. 
REP. THOPT said this bill then gives the Trust Board the ability 
to deal with weeds that are not necessarily noxious. SEN. 
JERGESON said yes, but it won't be everybody coming in and asking 
for grants to deal with kochia. He would suspect the weed board 
would only make grants for other than noxious weeds to the 
experiment station for research. REP. THOFT asked if this says 
the grants have to be made to the experiment station or can we 
make them to the individual researchers as we have always done? 
SEN. JERGESON said ~t says to the experiment station and the 
cooperative extension service. REP. PECK said he thought both 
could be done, on the bottom of page 3 it says "may" and then it 
goes on with the other language. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE asked if this was more permissive or was it 
mandatory? _SEN. JERGESON said it is permissive because it does 
say "may". REP. PECK asked if the Department had expressed any 
concern about this bill and SEN. JERGESON said not to his 
knowledge. They participated in the meetings REP. THOFT and 
GRADY were at and helped with the various methods of constructing 
the bill. 

Closing by Sponsor: SEN. JERGESON closed by saying this bill had 
a bumpy road in the Senate to begin with, but once agreement was 
reached in the subcommittee, the modified was put in and made the 
amendments made, it has had smooth sailing from there on. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SENATE BILL 123 

Motion/vote: REP. GRADY moved Senate Bill 123 do pass. Second 
by Rep. Thoft. Motion passed 17 to 1 with Rep. Peterson voting 
no. REP. GRADY to carry the bill on the floor. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON SENATE BILL 62 

Lump-Sum Appropriation for the University System 

Motion: REP. KIMBERLEY moved Senate Bill 62 do pass. Second by 
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Discussion: REP. KAnAB said he had a concern about the time 
deadlines. There are 3 places in the bill where says a budget 
shall be transmitted by Sept. 1, but there are 2 different groups 
that are transmitting the budget to two different places. He 
read on page 1 it says the Board of Regents shall transmit a 
budget to the budget office by Sept 1; on page 3 it says the 
Joint Board shall transmit a budget (presumably to the budget 
office) by Sept. 1 and on page 7 it says the Board of Regents 
submitting one to the State Board by Sept. 1. He said if we are 
going to follow the letter of the constitution we need to have 
the Board of Regents transmitting a budget to the joint board by 
a day and then give them a couple weeks before they must transmit 
a budget to the budget office. The way it is written, it is a 
joke. 

REP. PECK said he felt they were going the wrong way. He felt 
the constitution was crazy on this matter and did not think this 
bill had been noticed enough to public school people who could 
become involved in this, given the constitutional language where 
it says it "shall". He said he felt it involved the public 
schools and if the bill were passed it would implement something 
that could impact public schools. When you start putting public 
school dollars in with the university dollars in budgets he felt 
it created a situation that was untenable. He said this bill 
flies in the face of the constitution and is the wrong way to go. 
REP. QUILICI said in this hand out by Dr. Hutchinson showing the 
Idaho and South Dakota's handling of the situation, South 
Dakota's gave the legislature a better look to see how that money 
is allocated but he was not sure how to implement it. with the 
questions raised by REP. PECK, unless we got answers to some of 
the questions, we might end up in court. 

REP. ZOOK asked if the Board of Education and the Board of 
Regents have ever met as a Board of Education. REP. KAnAB said 
they do now, they didn't used to. 

REP. CODY said if the constitution says this is what needs to be 
done, this is only an enabling piece of legislation, and things 
are finally beginning to fall in place with those entities--if 
you don't like the constitution, then change it. REP. PECK said 
that is not what the ·constitution says. It says that the Board 
of Education shall submit a unified budget. it doesn't say a 
University unified budget or a post-secondary unified budget, it 
says a unified budget. REP. CODY asked if the bill didn't say 
the same thing on page 7. 

REP. NISBET said he did not see where this bill really changes 
anything. section 2 is existing law now. On page 3 it states 
the State Board of Education shall review and unify the budget 
request, etc. That is already in the law. REP. PECK said the 
section REP. CODY is pointing out on page 7 that says will submit 
the unified budget for the educational institutions under the 
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authority of the Board of Regents, is not what the constitution 
says it will do. 

REP. BRADLEY said she could not understand REP. PECK's position 
on this. Either way we are violating the constitution. We are 
already doing that, so isn't this just sort of up or down as to 
whether you like this or not? 

REP. KAnAS said he would like the opportunity to get some 
amendments prepared to at least try to match the constitution. 
We may kill the bill as well. CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said the bill 
will be held in obeyance, and if there are no amendments the bill 
will die. 

REPRESENTATIVE KIMBERLEY withdrew his motion. 

HEARING ON SENATE BILL 215 

Create a Capital Reserve Account for Mt. Health 
Facility Authority 

Presentation and opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR JOHN HARP, Senate District 4, Kalispell and Chief Sponsor 
of Senate Bill 215 explained his bill as creating a capital 
reserve account to provide financing for the Montana Health 
Facilities and Authority. It authorizes the Board of Investments 
to provide loans and authority to purchase bonds required by the 
authority. The purpose of the bill is to give the Dept. of 
Commerce the ability to use authority to the Board of Investments 
for leverage. currently any construction or improvements in 
health facilities have been financed exclusively through the 
private sector. By using the Board of Investments we should be 
able to reduce interest rates. 

Proponents' Testimony: Mary Munger, Chairman of the 7 member 
board that constitutes the Montana Health Facility Authority said 
she came in support of Senate Bill 215. She handed in written 
testimony, see EXHIBIT 2. 

Jim Aherns, President of Montana Hospital Association said he 
thought this was a good idea. He said it is difficult to obtain 
a letter of credit, and had been told it would be 1% to 3% to get 
it, which adds substantially to the bond issue and upon 
investigation he found this was probably accurate. He pointed 
out the facility, if it prevails under the Health Facility 
Authority has to undergo their tests, so funds or bonds are not 
issued to people that are not credit worthy. If they could knock 
a percentage point off these issues it saves money for everybody. 

Jerry Hoover, Administrator for Montana Health Authority said he 
would like to bring to the attention of the committee that this 
is not something new, it currently exists for the Board of 
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Housing as well as for the Board of Investments. It is crafted 
for the legislation that currently provides for the use of the 
Capital Reserve Account for those two boards. Dave Lewis 
testified in Senate Finance and Claims Committee but was called 
out of state for illness in his family, but the Board of 
Investments is in support of this bill. 

Chris VoliDkaty, lobbyist for the 46 non-profit providers and 
consumers of services for the Developmentally Disabled said they 
are in support of this bill. This is a real reasonable way of 
financing health facilities. 

Questions From Committee Members: CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said don't 
we take on more liability when we take on the moral obligation? 
In the past few years, our financial advisors in New York and Los 
Angeles has shown we are becoming more obligated for bonding in 
the past few years and are rapidly raising the amount of bonded 
debt. This is not a GO bond, but becomes a moral obligation. 
His reasoning is that hospital and health bonds throughout 
America are probably the most risky bonds. They have a higher 
risk because of hospitals being closed, cutback in medicaid, etc. 
Mr. Hoover said if a bond is denoted as a moral obligation bond 
and a revenue bond, it would probably be considered as a moral 
obligation on the state. However the Health Facility Authority 
is a public instrument of the state and bonded issues are revenue 
bonds and are therefore not a part of the state debt. The debt 
issue by the authority is not on the balance sheet for the state. 
If the 7 member board approves this and it goes through the state 
and is approved by the Governor, then when'it is approved it 
would be considered a moral obligation of the state. That is why 
the Montana Health Authority intends only to use this if 
necessary to sell the bond for those community providers Chris 
Volinkaty spoke of, not for hospitals. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said the testimony was "those that were not 
in the best financial shape", and asked if we are going to put 
our moral obligation behind those bonds. Hr. Hoover said the 
Board of Health Facility Authority is not going to fund a risky 
debt. They have very strict under-writing criteria for 
eligibility to sell bonds. He said in the 7 years of existence 
they have nearly $200 million in bonds that have been sold for 
loans and they have not had a default. CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE 
mentioned the case in Havre where an expensive clinic was so 
costly it drove doctors out of Havre and was teetering on the 
edge--where would we be in a case like that. Mr. Hoover said you 
would not be involved in a case like that because that was for a 
physician clinic which is for profit. The Health Facility 
Authority only deals with non-profit corporations. CHAIRMAN 
BARDANOUVE said it makes him nervous because a few years ago New 
York got hooked for $400 million in moral obligations and they 
had to pay it. 

REP. SWYSGOOD said he was concerned that we are going beyond the 
moral obligation and are committing ourselves. Page 2 sets up a 
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capital reserve account and it doesn't say what the amount of 
that reserve account will be. In section 4 it says the Governor 
shall include in the Executive budget submitted to the 
Legislature the sum required to restore the reserve account to 
the minimum requirement. He said this was not only setting a 
moral obligation, but establishing a requirement because it says 
"shall". Mr. Hoover said you are correct in that the Governor 
must include in the budget provisions for making appropriations 
to the capital reserve account if necessary. The Legislature is 
not obligated to appropriate money to that capital reserve 
account. REP. SWYSGOOD asked what would happen if the 
Legislature did not fund it and Mr. Hoover said the bonds would 
be in default. When you have reached the 4th level of security 
which would be the moral obligation, then you have the bonds in 
default. The bond holders would not then receive some or all of 
their interest principle payments. 

Tape 1, side 2 
REP. SWYSGOOD asked if that wasn't what happened with the Savings 
and Loans and Mr. Hoover said he did not think it was the same. 
When bond investors purchase bonds there is always a risk of any 
investment on securities where you may not get your interest or 
principal back. That is true in any kind of an investment and we 
state that openly. CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said once those bonds are 
in default it almost becomes mandatory that we pay them off. Mr. 
Hoover said you have a moral obligation and that is the extent of 
it, he could not tell if there would be a hue and cry over it. 

REP. CODY said in section 4, sub 2 it says all amounts must be 
repaid to the state general fund without interest. If we have to 
feed general fund money into that account to maintain it, we lose 
the interest. 

REP. COBB said someone said because we have a moral obligation it 
cuts a half a percentage or so off. You said you didn't do it 
for hospitals. Once we did this, wouldn't we want to go in and 
refinance it for hospitals too? Mr. Hoover said the Health 
Facility Authority Board made a policy that the moral obligation 
would only be available for those facilities that contract with 
the state to provide services for the mentally ill, etc. The 
Board of Investment enhancement would be for hospitals but they 
would not be moral obligation bonds. 

Dave Lewis, Board of Investments, said he had been in California 
for the past 4 days to place an elderly uncle in a nursing home 
and learned enough about the nursing home industry in the past 4 
days, that he was glad to be in Montana, have the kind of 
facilities we have and the kind of health care system we have 
here. One of the things Mr. Hoover is doing with the Health 
Facility Authority to help lower the cost of health care by 
providing lower cost financing, has been to acquire letters of 
credit to back the bonds issued. He said the costs have gone up 
to about 200 basis points and that transfers right through to the 
hospital that is borrowing and is increasing the cost of health 
care in the state. This bill allows the Board of Investments to 
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look at each of these hospital loans on a case by case basis and 
if they meet their standards, they would be willing to step in 
and for a much lower fee, they would issue the guarantee for 
those particular hospitals. He said there are 4 layers of credit 
here, they have the facility under a first mortgage, Jerry has a 
reserve account, the revenues at the hospitals etc. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE mentioned the things the committee was 
concerned about and said the Board of Investments would not be 
giving away any free interest. Why do we as a Legislature have 
to provide general fund money interest free? Hr. Lewis said that 
is referring back to the backing of the bonds. It goes back to 
the DO facilities and those types of things, and even though the 
Board of Investments would not get involved in this, if the state 
has set up a DO facility and has people in it, and a provider 
gets to be a problem SRS simply cancels that contract and puts a 
new provider in. The facility would still be maintained under 
contract with SRS so that flow of revenue from SRS to that 
provider is really the backing for the loan. The Legislature is 
behind this program anyway since you are paying through SRS for 
the placements in that DO facility. Jerry is saving you money 
because he will allow them to build the facility at a lower 
interest rate, and at an even lower rate if the state is willing 
to do a moral obligation to the bonds. The state has to back 
these bonds anyway since we have to pay for the people in the 
facility. 

REP. COBB asked where the letter of credit is in the bill. 
Can't you get a letter of credit without a moral obligation bond 
or how does that work? Hr. Lewis said the letters of credit have 
been for the hospital bills. The moral obligation bonds are just 
for the DO and other non-profit facilities. He said they need 
the language in the bill to allow the board to step in and give 
approved loans to hospitals, the board is not doing it now. 

BEARING ON SENATE BILL 105 

Amend Formula for Federal-State Funds for Medical 
Facility Construction 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

SENATOR GENE THAYER District 19, Great Falls and Chief Sponsor of 
Bouse Bill 105 said the McLaughlin bill was one of the major 
bills of the last session and allocated $2 million to be set 
aside for anyone who could obtain a 4 to 1 federal match for a 
medical research project. He said the MCLaughlin research in 
Great Falls has done a lot of research on cancer. As a result of 
the allocation of $2 million our Montana Congressional delegation 
was able to get a commitment for a $5 million grant. With the 4 
to 1 match it meant the McLaughlin Research qualified for 
$1,250,000 which was just granted by Science and Technology a 
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couple weeks ago. They have qualified and have been granted that 
amount. This bill asks for the additional $750,000. The federal 
government grant is not given to a community until all the 
funding is in place for a completed project. This bill needs to 
pass to complete the funding for the total project. 

Proponents' Testimony: Ardy Aiken, Mayor, Great Falls spoke in 
favor of Senate Bill 105. The expansion of the McLaughlin 
Institute will be a direct asset to Great Falls, to Montana and 
to the entire scientific community. 

Lee Walker, President of the Board of Trustees, McLaughlin 
Institute, Great Falls spoke in favor of the bill and handed in 
EXHIBIT 3 from George A. Carlson, Ph.D., Scientific Director 
McLaughlin Institute and said Hr. Carlson was in San Francisco at 
a scientific meeting. He expanded on the research center what it 
had done and what the expansion would do for scientific research. 

REP. PAT GALVIN, House District 40, Great Falls spoke as a 
proponent of Senate Bill 105. 

Larry Fasbender, representing Cascade county spoke in favor of 
Senate Bill 105 and said the County Commissioners are a group 
that are always trying to keep operations going so far as 
counties are concerned, providing services etc., and are 
concerned about maintaining the infrastructure of the communities 
they operate. He told of the importance of the McLaughlin 
Institute to the infrastructure in Cascade County because of the 
additional things that may come in because of the research, the 
jobs, etc. and how the upgrading of the institute helped to 
upgrade the infrastructure by creating more jobs and inviting 
more related industry. 

Carl Russell, Executive Director of the Montana science and 
Technology Alliance spoke in favor of the bill and read the 3 
criteria which the Legislature put upon McLaughlin 2 years ago. 

Sam Hubbard, representing the Deaconess Research Institute said 
they see an emerging bio-medical research and development 
occurring in Montana and feel the McLaughlin Institute is a 
critical element in this process. They would appreciate a do 
pass recommendation on SB 105. 

REP. SHEILA RICE, House District 36, Great Falls spoke in favor 
of SB 105, and said the McLaughlin Institute is located in her 
district. 

REP. CHAR MESSMORE, House District 38, Great Falls said as a 
registered nurse, a resident of Great Falls and a citizen of 
Montana she urged favorable consideration of Senate Bill 105. 

REP. JERRY NISBET, House District 35, Great Falls asked to be 
listed as a proponent of SB 105. 
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REP. DIANA WYATT, House District 37, Great Falls said she was a 
proponent and would be carrying the bill in the House. 

Questions Prom committee Members: REP. THOPT said Mayor Aiken 
gave some figures on what was billed and what was needed. He 
thought the needed was $6.9 million and asked for the available 
figure. Ms. Aiken said they have the $1.25 million from the 
Science and Tech Alliance and are promised $5 million from the 
federal government but they do not have that in hand. At the 
time the Appropriation was made it was with the idea the $2 
million was available to them so we have $6.125 million available 
now. REP. THOPT said we are talking about $6.125 available to 
build a $6.9 million facility? He was told yes, and said he 
thought the origin was general fund money and asked if anyone had 
considered scaling back what is available to the $6.125. Mayor 
Aiken said the structure has already been scaled back in hopes of 
$8 million from the federal government. The design today will 
house about 57 kinds of researchers and their support staff. It 
is also designed so it can be expanded at a later date if the 
revenue becomes available to do so. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE asked the Chairman of the Mclaughlin Board, 
what had happened in the down size of this project to what we 
had? Hr. Walker said they are working with the architects now to 
prepare the plans and specifications and it is based. on the 
available funds of $6,250,000, however part of that building that 
is being planned now is going to be shell space that can be fixed 
up and brought up to standards and those additional monies . 
required will be about $750,000. When the planning is completed 
we will know for certain how much. CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said in 
the testimony he had said they had already contacted people that 
want to work in the research areas. Hr. Walker said they had 55 
applications. CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE asked how soon will this 
building be built? Hr. Walker said they expected to be done with 
the building no later than June 1, 1993, and hopefully April 1. 
CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said these researchers are down the road some 
years? Hr. Walker said no, they have made arrangements, and have 
room for 1 additional researcher in the facility the way it is 
now and have leased a house next door and are going to put their 
administrative personnel there so they can bring another 
researcher in. When they move in they expect to have 3 
researcher primary investigators on board with their staff and 2 
more selected and ready to come within the next 6 months provided 
they are able to finish the shell space. CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE 
asked how they are financing these high cost personnel and Hr, 
Walker said they are launching a fund drive in the city of Great 
Falls to provide some assistance to them, and those we are 
recruiting are those that already have grants which will bring 
with them. We cannot afford to bring someone in without that 
support. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE asked if they can obtain federal dollars for 
any of the research besides what they bring with them? Hr. 
Walker said they are submitting grants not only to the federal 
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government, but to private companies, the American Cancer 
society, etc. and are pursuing that type of thing. CHAIRMAN 
BARDANOUVE asked how many people are working in your facility. 
Mr. Walker said 24, and with the 5 researchers they expect to be 
in the vicinity of 60 employees. 

REP. QUILICI said Congress appropriated $5 million for this 
purpose. This state match helps that along but can you use any 
other type of funding for match with federal grants? Mr. Walker 
said no, the state legislation requires it to be federal dollars 
for medical research facilities. We can't go out and raise money 
to add to the $5 million and use it to match the state funds. 
State legislation specifically does not include that opportunity. 
REP. QUILICI asked if the $5 million was expressly for this 
purpose? Mr. Walker answered yes, the McLaughlin institute was 
specifically named in the legislation. 

REP. PECK asked Mr. Fasbender if this isn't an appropriation 
bill? Mr. Fasbender said his understanding is that the 
Legislation is appropriating additional dollars but it is already 
there, it was appropriated last session. It would be changing 
the match numbers. It doesn't appropriate more money, but makes 
the money appropriated last session available for expenditure for 
this project. REP. PECK said his concern was that this bill 
started out in the ~enate and Mr. Fasbender said his 
understanding is the reason it was done was because the money was 
already appropriated, it is already in that account, available. 
for this purpose. By changing the match numbers that are there 
it frees that money up to be used for this purpose. REP. PECK 
asked if that money would have reverted if they had been unable 
to exercise that option? Mr. Fasbender said it possibly would 
have reverted at the end of the biennium. REP. PECK said then 
this is really renewing a appropriation. 

Mr. Walker said it was his understanding that SEN. THAYER 
discussed this with REP. HARPER before the introduction of the 
bill. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE was interested in the statement which said 
the Legislation prohibited them from raising matching money. Mr. 
Walker said the bill that passed the House and the Senate 2 years 
ago specifically stated the state would provide up to $2 million 
to match federal funds on a ratio of 1 to 4. It didn't say we 
could raise $3 million in the private sector and the state would 
have to match it on a 1 to 4 basis, just federal funds. CHAIRMAN 
BARDANOUVE asked if the Legislation were changed, could you go 
out and raise additional money to finish your project? Hr. 
Walker said their fund raising goals are not just a million, but 
they will provide money to bring in more researchers. 

REP. CODY said when we heard this bill in the last session she 
was under the impression you already had all these things in 
place, and now we are hearing the 4 to 1 match from the federal 
government didn't go through and all these things you had to do 
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that she had understood had been done before the last session. 
Mr. walker said the federal is not as fast as the state and the 
decision that came down after the last session adjourned, was 
that they would not approve the $8 million funding request. This 
was a parallel operation, the bill had been introduced in 
Congress and was in the Legislative process in Washington. 

REP. KADAS asked if the City of Great Falls had made any 
financial contributions? Mayor Aiken said yes, they have. They 
made a $100,000 loan to McLaughlin for their initial layout and 
design. The monies we are seeking here are essential for the 
structure and any monies raised in the private sector are 
necessary to purchase the equipment and recruit scientific 
research specialists. REP. KADAS asked about the counties and 
Mr. Fasbender said he was not aware they put any money put into 
the program from the county level. Mr. Walker said there was no 
money put in but the county has been very cooperative and they 
have some land made available to them through the county. It 
turned out the site didn't stand up to the criteria and another 
site was selected. They have been very cooperative and helpful. 
REP. KADAS asked if the $750,000 has been figured as part of our 
revenue for the next biennium? Mr. Raubein, LFA, said we are 
assuming this was already used. Pam Joehler, LFA said in 
anticipation of the question Mrs. Cohea intimated the $750,000 
was included in the, general fund estimate from the LFA was not 
included as revenue but was assumed by the Executive as given to 
the McLaughlin institute. The only difference was whether it was 
assumed to come from the '91 or the '92 fiscal year. 

REP. KADAS asked if the budget office supports this bill and Mr. 
Nichols said his understanding was that this is not budgeted for 
in the next biennium. SB 242 does have money for the McLaughlin 
center. 

REP. KADAS asked Mr. Nichols if the $750,000 was included as 
revenue in the executive budget or are you anticipating that the 
whole $2 million would be spent. Mr. Nichols said they had 
estimated that the $2 million would have been spent in the 
current biennium and did not anticipate another $350,000 for the 
next biennium. 

REP. PECK said in the amendment to the bill broadens the bill 
from construction and start up cost and includes equipment. 
Isn't that unusual in view of the shortage of dollars for 
construction? He asked for an explanation. Mr. Walker said 
their budget of $6.9 million was the original construction budget 
and $6.25 million as it is now, includes about $1 million of 
equipment. We can't start the process without equipment. REP. 
PECK said then you weren't properly authorized in the legislation 
last time so it has to be included now? Mr. Walker said yes, 
they could get by without the word equipment in the bill since 
the federal government appropriation does allow equipment under 
their funding. 
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REP. ZOOK asked if Mayor Aiken had said the city of Great Falls 
had given the McLaughlin Institution a $100,000 loan? Mayor 
Aiken answered yes. REP. ZOOK asked how they would get paid 
back. Mayor Aiken said presumably from whatever budget they can 
put together in the next few years. It is an interest free loan 
and felt it better to make a loan rather than a grant at that 
point. Hr. Walker said the money they got from the city was 
used to develop the program--what is going to be in the building, 
what is needed, how many square feet, etc. It is an 
architectural exercise that is required. That money is 
reimbursable through the federal funds that are available and is 
a part of the construction process. 

REP. KAnAS asked why do we have to have the cash up front to 
build this? Hr. Walker said the federal government will not 
allow the use of their funds to pay interest. REP. KADAS said if 
we gave you a $750,000 loan you could use your federal funds to 
pay the principle back? Hr. Walker said this is not a profit 
operation, not even a non-profit operation, it is a negative 
profit operation. Any research operation loses about 25% of 
it's budget, it is just not covered. 

REP. SWYSGOOD asked if the city of Great Falls doesn't receive 
CDDG money? Mayor Aiken said yes. REP. SWYSGOOD asked if this 
project wouldn't qualify for some of those monies? Mayor Aiken 
said she did not think it would. You need to have at least 51% 
employed in the lower income bracket and has to do with something 
that does away with slum and blight, one or the other. This 
Institution would not be employing individuals in those lower 
income categories. 

. . . 
Closing by Sponsor: REP. WYATT closed on the bill by saying the 
research going on at this center is well worth the dollars being 
spent by the state and would appreciate the consideration of the 
committee for this bill. 

There was a group introduced to the committee from the hamilton 
Highschool who were here to benefit from listening to the 
committee. 

REP. SWYSGOOD said we have two bills that he felt were in the 
committee illegally. One was SB 242 and the other SB 105. He 
suggested these two bills be sent to rules committee. Both bills 
require a reauthorization of money and are appropriation bills 
and the law is very explicit that appropriation bills start in 
the House. 

MOTION: REP. THOFT moved Senate Bills 242 and 105 be sent to 
rules committee. 

Discussion: REP. SWYSGOOD said he felt these two bills were 
illegally before this committee. That is not to cast any doubt 
on the bills themselves, but the process that they were put 
through. SB 105 requires reappropriation of money and is an 
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appropriation bill. SB 242 requires expenditures and has a 
fiscal note, the law says appropriation bills start in the House, 
and he said he is on the rules committee. He would like a rules 
committee interpretation of these two bills. 

REP. BRADLEY said she felt REP. THOFT's interpretation of 105 was 
incorrect. This is not a reappropriation, the only thing that is 
changed here is the match and the addition of equipment. REP. 
SWYSGOOD said his concern is that in every other program we 
reauthorize for expenditure we do so from the appropriation side. 
He said his concern is not with the bill itself, but felt this 
set a precedent the Senate to start an appropriation bill and is 
very dangerous. REP. ZOOK said in the case of the one bill it 
was mentioned that the Speaker had more or less guided them in 
this direction, and while he did not know all the powers a 
speaker has, he would be inclined to believe what he was told. 
CHAIRKAH BARDANOUVE said the speaker could not suspend a rule if 
it is in violation. 

REP. JOHNSON asked what would happen if these are declared 
appropriation bills by the rules committee and he was told there 
would have to be a suspension of rules. REP. JOHNSON asked if we 
would be able to meet the deadline and REP. SWYSGOOD said yes. 
REP. QUILICI said you would disallow the deadline, but suspension 
of the rules would take 2/3 of both bodies and thought perhaps 
the rules committee would have to make a decision on this but 
felt they are dominated by the leadership and they are the ones 
that put these bills where they are. 

REP. NISBET said he believed the question did come up prior to 
SEN. THAYER introducing the bill. He did discuss it with the 
leadership in both houses and he thought they had agreed it would 
be appropriate for SB 105 to start in the Senate. 

REP. GRINDE said the discussion on HB 242 was in the Senate and 
Hr. Russell is here, it did go to Senate Rules and also Greg 
Petesch from the Legislative Council has addressed this. He 
asked for Mr. Russell to address HB 242 as to why it is here. 

Hr. Russell said in SB 242, the major question on the bill at the 
time it was introduced was the question of taking monies that are 
in the in-state portion of the coal tax trust fund so it wound up 
in the rules committee rather quickly. He said the language in 
the bill says they are administered by the Science and Technology 
Alliance as loans with a pay back, and are therefore not an 
appropriation. The question still remained as the bill began to 
move and the sponsor asked Mr. Petesch for an opinion on that and 
with his opinion and some amendments in the bill his 
interpretation and that of the rules committee is that it is not 
an appropriation bill. We would do the same thing with this bill 
as we do with the seed capital fund, administer it for the Board 
of Investment. We make investments with the money and therefore 
it is not an appropriation. 
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CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said the fiscal analyst's note says it 
contains a general fund appropriation of $153,000. Ms. Joehler 
said it says no appropriation, there is a general fund in the 
state equalization account but no specific appropriation. 

REP. KAnAB said in regard to rules suspension, there are two 
important rules we are talking about. 1. If the rules committee 
rules that either of these bills is an appropriation then you 
have to have a suspension for us to properly have it before us. 
2. If we don't pass any of the bills that are not revenue bills 
out of this committee by tomorrow it will take a rules suspension 
for the Senate to accept the bills back from the House. 

There was further discussion on whether the rules are violated, 
jeopardizing the bills, whether a rules committee in the Senate 
can declare a bill a non-appropriation bill and bind the house by 
the decision, etc. 

Hr. Fasbender said he checked after the question came up and SB 
105 did go through rules and Hr. Petesch did provide the brief 
information to the rules committee in the Senate. Their 
determination that by changing the number so far as the match was 
concerned did not classify as an appropriation bill. They looked 
at some other legislation that changed the effective date on 
legislation concer~ing appropriations and said if you changed the 
effective date, that too, was not an appropriation bill. On that 
basis they made the determination these were not appropriation 
bills. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE was concerned that these bills were 
questionable in the beginning and they had gambled on them. REP. 
THOFT said he could not understand the determination by Hr. 
Petesch that changing the effective date is not an appropriation. 
He said he did not agree with that decision. REP. SWYSGOOD said 
it did not matter that these bills went through Senate Rules. 
Senate Rules cannot determine an appropriation bill. That is the 
obligation of the House, the House and the House Rules were never 
consulted on these bills. 

SENATOR THAYER said this bill, because the appropriation had been 
made 2 years ago was not considered an appropriation bill. The 
reason it went through Senate Rules was because we were extending 
the date, and by that extension it might be considered an 
appropriation bill. Senate Rules ruled it was not, but the 
advice was to go to the House and check with the House Leadership 
and find out whether or not they will accept the bill on that 
basis. He said he went to Speaker Harper and the House Majority 
Leader, presented his case to them, and they said they would take 
the bill. There was a bill Sen. Koehnke got through the Senate 
that has to do with gasohol that is appropriating about $6 
million and extending the date into the year 2007 or 2008 and 
that bill went sailing through without even going through rules. 
He said he felt he had taken all the appropriate steps to be sure 
this bill would not be questioned after getting to the House. 
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REP. SWYSGOOD said he had questioned whether this and one other 
bill were appropriately before this committee. SEN. THAYER said 
in addition, this particular bill is quite important to him 
because of dealing with cancer research. He said at his request 
Hr. patesch came and testified at Senate Rules. He said he had 
sincerely tried to cover all the bases. 

REP. QUILICI said there is no doubt there is some kind of gray 
area here, but with all the Senator had done, and had checked 
with the House Leadership, he felt this was a very important 
piece of Legislation and was afraid if this went through the 
process of rules we would be taking a chance of losing the bill. 

REP. SWYSGOOD said he believed the sponsors of these bills took 
the appropriate action on both these bills and there was no 
intent on his part to jeopardize them. He said this is an area 
that is very touchy and needs to be addressed. We have rules 
that are very clear in their intent and we have Rules committees 
set up to interpret them and so far the Rules Committee of the 
House has not been apprised of what has transpired here. 

REP. KAnAS said he did not want to kill the bills using the 
rules, but is concerned about the procedure used. The reason for 
the rule in the first place is to aid in the process of balancing 
the budget. He is concerned about the precedent being set and 
which has been ongoing to some extent with regard to the Senate 
bills to spend money. He felt they did need to make an issue of 
it and it needed to be brought to the leadership of both Houses. 

REP. NISBET asked if it would be pos~ible to continue, take 
action on the bills and make that action contingent upon the 
outcome of the Rules Committee? 

REP. PETERSON said she felt this should be evaluated and some 
statement be made on this procedure so it does not continue to be 
a problem. She did not want to jeopardize these bills, but some 
statement should come out of Rules committee. 

REP. COBB made a second to REP. THOFT's motion to take these two 
bills to the Rules Committee. 

REP. KAnAS said he could not support the motion because he felt 
the motion would kill the bills because of the time involved. 

REP. PECK said given SEN, THAYER's efforts he did not want to 
endanger the bill, but did not agree that the bill would be 
necessarily lost by sending it to the Rules Committee. He felt 
both the House and Senate would vote to suspend their rules If 
we don't draw a line on the appropriation bills we will continue 
to see appropriation bills coming out of the Senate. 

REP. HBNAHAN said he was concerned with the bills being killed as 
a result of the time. He felt the Leadership should have 
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consulted with the chairman of this committee. He felt these 
bills were appropriation bills but did not want to see the bills 
hurt. 

REP. NISBET said there was a question in his mind as to where 
they are coming up with all the new transmittal dates. The only 
reason he could see that any transmittal deadline would apply to 
any of these Senate Bills is if we amend them. If we act on them 
and pass them as they are that is it, they go to the Governor 
unless we amend them. REP. KAnAS said if we amend them they have 
to meet the 73rd day. 

REP. BRADLEY said she would resist the motion, she did not think 
anyone wanted to kill the bills, but did feel the proposed action 
would be a high risk. She said she would resist it most since 
these bills had a full airing in Senate Rules. 

SENATOR THAYER said he would make the same point. There was no 
attempt to start a bill in the Senate that was debatable. He 
took every step he knew of to take. 

REP. BARDANOUVE said he had not kept an eye on the Senate Bills 
because there were so many to worry about in the House. He felt 
perhaps he should have kept a closer watch on the Senate Bills 
and raised the issue earlier. 

REP. CONNELLY said she was concerned about a bill we had on a 
project she had been working on for a few years, it needed to be 
reauthorized and the Senator, rather than take a chance on it 
brought it to the House and it was introduced here. She felt 
these people should have been more responsible and done the same 
thing rather than putting them in jeopardy. 

REP. GRINDE asked Chuck Brooke, Dept. of Commerce comment on 
this. Hr. Brooke said Sen. crippen is still tied up, but due to 
the fact that this bill was prepared at the request of the 
Governor he felt he was in a position to speak to it. This bill 
was prepared prior to the session, they had their attorney's look 
at it, sought a lot of outside advice and were told it was not an 
appropriation bill. At that point we made it available to the 
party leadership as to who wanted to sponsor what bill. We were 
not making a decision as to whether the bill should go to the 
House or·the Senate because it was a general bill. 

REP. THOFT said two things seem to have gone wrong here, the 
first being that the whatever the Senate Rules do will determine 
what the House does, and then for the Speaker of the House to 
determine these bills are all right and send them to 
Appropriations also bothered him. 

Vote: Motion by REP. THOFT passed 10 to 8, roll call vote # 1. 

CHAIRMAN BARDANOUVE said he hoped the Rules Committee would act 
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quickly and he would like the rule back by tomorrow morning. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 11:15 a.m. 

FB/sk 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Appropriations report that 

Senate Bill 123 (third reading copy -- blue) be concurred in • 

. . ~ /. 
Sif'fned- .! '- /'\. .r'~' " , ",,).~ "':I • ',"'.., \ J r .~ .'.. ,,\, ~_J I v 

Fran~s Bardanouve, Chairman 

Carried by: Rep_ Grady 
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CENTENNIAL LEGISLATURE 
THE 3T A TE OF IDAHO 

III till SOAU 

SENATE BILL NO. 1589 

IY FINANC! COMMITT!! 

All AC'l' 
APPROPRIATING MONEYS rOR GEHEIAL ~~UCATION PROGRAMS AT BOISE STAT! UHIV!lSITY, 

IDAHO STATt UNIVERSITY, LfWIS-CtAaK STAT! COLLEQE, TH! UNIVERSITY or IDAHO 
AND rOI THK OFFICE OF THB STAT! BOAID or !DUC4T~ON roa rISCAL Y!AI 1991; 
LIMITIHG THE APPROpaIATION Foa THE orrICK or THE STATE SOAID or EDUCATION; 
EXPRESSING LEGISLATIVB INTENT WITH IECAlD TO $2.500.000 OF THI CBlElAL 
ACCOUVT APPROPRIATION, MAXINe CERrAIN CODS PIOVISIONS SPECIFICALLY AVAIL­
ABLE TO THE STAT! BOARD or !DUCATION AND THE BOAlD or lSQINTS or THB UNI­
VERSITY OF IDAHO; REAPPROPRIATINC CEITAIN UWEXPEID!D AND UNIICUMBBIID iAL­
AICES. 

8e It Iftact.d by the Le.i.1.t~~. of the Stat. of t~.AO; 

SECTION 1. There i, hereby app~oprlat'G to tn, Stat. 8oa~d of &du~ation 
aDd ch. Board of le •• ftt. of tlle Qniv.\'dty of Idaho fdr Bo·h. State Ulaivtr­
.ity, Idaho Stat. Univerlity, Levi.·Clark Stat. Colle,e, the University of 
ldeho, aDd che Office of the Stat, loard of Bd~cacioD the foLlovlftl a.aunt, to 
b. a.pend.d for the de.ilnat.d prolra. fro~ tne li.t.d account. for the periOd 
July 1, 1990, tnrouah June 30, 1991: 
rOls 
CaD.rat !4ucation P~oiram' 
PIOMs 
Ga.ral Account 
State IDdowmlnt Pundl 
Inte~al'Dcy 81111nl and leee1pt. Account 

TOTAl. 

$160,099.200 

$133,264,300 
6,547,100 

20.287,800 
$160,099,200 

SICTIOH 2. The appropriation for the Office of the State Board of Educa­
tioft in Section 1 of·thi. act i. co b.· ~ •• d for .y.ce.-vid, na,d. and ,hall 
not •• cee~ tventy-fiv, hUDdredth. par cent of the aeDeral Account for the 
period July 1, 1990. throulh JUD. 30, 1991. 

SECTIOI J. It is telhtative intent that $2,500,000 within ·the General 
Account ap,\'opriacion b. ti.it,d to .p.cific rel.arch fuadiDI. ..tchin, 
•• ard.. re.earch center. and iDfr •• tructur., vitll co~rciat application .s • 
IN1. 

SBCTIOW 4. Th. provi.ion. of S.ction. 67-3601, 67-3609, 67-3610 aDd 
'7-3611. Idaho Code, are hereby ,pecifically made Ivailable to the Stac. Board 
of E4ucation .~d the Board of ae.ent. of the UDiv,~.lty of Id.ho for tn • 
periOd ot J~ly 1, 1990, throulh Jun. lO, 1991, ch. p~oyilion. of s.~tion 
67-3516(1), (3) and (4). Idaho Code, nocvich.tandinl-

SleTIO. 5. Th.re i. h.reby r.appropriacld to th, Stat, Board of Education 
and the Board of ae,lntl of the Univer.iC, of Idaho tor 80i.e State Univer­
.ity, Idaho State Univ,rsity, Levi.-Clark Stac. Coll'le &Ad the Univerlity of 
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1 Idaho. aD, UDexpended _nd unencumbered bal_nc.. of the money. -ppropriattd by 
2 Sectioa 1, ClWptlr 116, Lav. of 1989, to be u.ed for nonr •. cuJ.'!'inl .x,-i.cur •• 
3 only, fo~ tbe period July 1, 1990, tbroUlb June 30, 1991. 



--~----" 

..... .,.. 10 COftIIm.n" Oft -Com~"..-n: _ 0. __ A....w _ T .... 

ue.-........ - ... -. 
-~- ..... "'-... - ""-.... , ..... '-, _ ..... 

-"~ 
State of South Dakota 

1 

HOUSI HJ"'", .... .. .. 
SIXTI'-SIXTH SESSION 

LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY, 1991 

..... ,. sa Coml'lun .. Oft: -c-",_"-': 
_ 0.1'01&...--"-- T_ ue-_ ..... - ...... __ : 
---""'''--

52050528 

Introduced by: 

- ........ -,-'-: -
HOUSE BILL NO. 

) 

F.~ 

1417 

~ 

Exhi bit # 1 
-- 4-3-91 SB 62 

Representatives Nicolay, Flatt, Krautschun, McKillop, 
Putnam and Wishard and Senators Poppen, Haskell, 
Lyndell Petersen. 5tolck and Mary Wagner 

FOR AN ACT ENTITLED, An Act appropriatlng 1I0ney for the expenses of" 
• "' I" 

2 the operations of the legislative, judicial and' executive depart-~ 
" ' 

3 ments of the state, for the expenses of the op~'ratl~tis of certain 
" ~ 

4 officers, boards and departments, 'for support and .. lntenance of 

5 lhe educati,onal. chari table and penal lnstl tutlons, the South Da-

6 kota veterans' home, for .. lntenance of the state house and for 

7 support and maintenance of the slate guard. 

8 "BE IT ENACTED BY TIm LEGISl.A1URE OF TIlE Sl'ATE Of SOU1lf DAKar!: 

9 Section 1. There is hereby appropriated the following sums of mon-

10 ey, or' so much thereof as .. y be necessary, out 'of any 1I0ney in the 

11 state treasury not otherwise appropriated. to pay: the expenses to op-

12' erate lhe legislative, judicial and executive departments of the 

13 state; the expenses of certain officers, boards and departments; to 

14 support and maintain the educational. charitable and penal institu-

15 tions, the South Dakota veterans' home and the state guard; and to 

16 maintain the state house for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1992. 

850 copies of this document were printed by the South Dakota 
Legislative Research Council at a cost of Sl1.SO per ~ge •. : . 

Insertions Into existing statutes are indicated by under~~;.·-·· "~:."; 
Deletions frOil existing statutes are indicated by e, •• s,.+I1 .... :~'. ~." .: 

, ," .:' ': _. ~i2~~ {'~~·i· .. ·."~~·/: -~~.. --



1 
2 
3 

Personal Servic .. 
Cparatl". EJII*W" 

GEIIERAL 
F\IIDI 

14,901,207 
"54,009,7'91 

FEDERAL 
FUIIOI 

",906,776 
160,030,124 

4 , TOTAL 
F.T.E. 

",sa,911,DOS 161,936,900 

6 
7 III'" EDUCATlClt 
8 Regents Centr.l Offlc. 
9 Appropriation 

10 F.T.E. 
11 
12 
13 
14 

" 16 

Regents Salary Policy 
Appropriation 
F.T.E. 

University of South Dakota 

16,411,916 

13,515,140 

17 / 
Appropriation 126,065,104 

18 F.T.E. 

South Dakota Stat. university , 
Appropriation $37,216,801 
F.T.E. 

"33,650 

'774,760 

'7,396,524 

"7,0'6,861 

19 
20 
21 
22 
23 
24 
25 
26 
21 
21 
29 
30 
31 
32 
33 
34 
35 
36 
37 
38 
39 
40 
41 
42 
43 
44 
45 
46 
47 
41 
49 
50 

Ani.l Dis .... I ..... rch and Df..-tlc Labor.tory 
Appropr i at I on '142,412 SO 
F.T.E. "' , 

South Dakota School of Mines & Technology 
Appropriation 11,976,308 13,523,221 
F.T.E. 

lIorth.~ Stat. Unlveralty 
Appropri ati on 11,391,037 '3,513,n7 
F.T.E. 

alack Hflla Stat. university 
Appropr I ati on 16,517,712 '3,842,131 : 
F.T.E. 

Dakota Stat. university, 
Approprfat Ion 14,744,361 ",339,884 
F.T.I. 

South Dakota School for the Visually Handicapped 
Appropr I aU on ", 141,3n "',232 
F.T.E. 

South Dakota School for the D .. f 
Appropriation 11,744,196 1106,379 
F.T.I. 

,-."' 

HB 1417 

OTHEI .... 

FWIDI 

'997,944 
13,071,957 

TOTAL 

FUNDI 
17,812,927 

1217,111.879 

~----. _ Exhibit # 1 

14,069.901 1224,924._ 
304.9 

16,159,430 112,704.996 

SIIZ,324 

"7,169,760 

33.0 

",242.224 
0.0 

S51,331,311 
997.7 

, -
~.'; ... "~ :-... -. i.;', ,-.., t '!" 

:: . ':.' 
SZ7,54Q,241 ',111,143,917 

1,620. ~ 

1695,7'90 11,431,202 
34.2 

S1,106,871 S19,606,407 
350.5 

'5,821,890 S17, 803, 654 
361 •• 

16,761,607 117,121,457 
303.6 

12,731,713 11,822,965 
195.9 

"26,m : 11,326,436 
" 50.2 

.- .. 

-- -' .. --.. ~-.. __ ... "0 ';, .••• _ 

.,46 415 . -!=-'S,' 9W 690 " , ,-""".' . '" 

- "- 62.9 ' 

'"., 
.~ "' ... 
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~~~;, .~.~:: .. .; 
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1 

GENERAL 
FUNDS 

2 South Dakota School of Medicine 
3 Appropriation S7,625,576 
4 ,.r.l. 
S 

6 --IIIIITI·IUlTOfAL 
7 
a 
o 

"'3,239,642 

FEDERAL 
FUNDS 

",394,007 

S39,162,397 

-- Exhibit # 1 
4-3-91 S8 62 

OTHEI TOTAl. 
FUNDI FUNDI 

12,301,523 "1,321,106 
225.5 

171,165,403 1230,567,442 
4,235.4 
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(3) public schoob; 

(4) the judiciary; or 

(5) salaries of elected officiab, during their term of office. 

Section 10. An informational copy of each approved budget 
amendment shall be filed with the legislature auditor. The director 
of the budget division shall Hubmit to the succeeding legislature 
a summary of all approved budget amendments made during the 
biennium together with the supporting data. 

Section 11. If any section, su;""cction, sentence, clause, or phrase 
of this act is for any reason held unconstitutional, such decision 
shall not affect the validity of the remaining portions of this act. 

Section 12. The following monies are appropriated for the bien­
nium ending June 30, 1973: 

For the Fiscal For the Fiscal 
Year Ending Year Ending 
June 30, 1972 June 30, 197:) 

UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA 

(1) From the earmarked revenue fund, 
student fee account, for personal serv-
ices, operation and capital .................... $ 3,450,000 

(2) From the earmarked revenue fund, 
university millage account, for personal 
services, op,eration and capital.............. 1,975,000 

(3) From the general fund, for per-
sonal services, operation and capital.... 7,000,000 

MONTANA STATE UNIVERSITY 

(1) From the earmarked revenue fund, 
student fee account, for personal serv-
ices, operation and capital.................... 2,750,000 

(2) From the earmarked revenue fund, 
university millage account, for personal 
tK'rviccs, operation and capital............ 2.000,000 

(3) From the general fund, for per-
sonal services, operation and capital.... 7,105,000 

(4) From the general fund, for per-
sonal services, operation and capital.... 200,000 

-1926-

$ 3,600,000 

2,025,000 

7,000,000 

3,000,000 

2,025,000 

7,105,000 

7 
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31 .... 

t. s-.,h lUI' ~ ~ a_ 
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111.111 
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I. 0IIt..u... 

b. A..-a 

213.131 

IMII 

1.M1.7I1 

6.011 
I •. U .... -, S~ a_l_ 

la.Voc ........ ·T ........... ~ 
13... 14:1.-1&. V __ UacMioa a ..... 

\1 ....... 0I11tpMa 
32.111 

40514.411 

Ia. V.....-·T ........... IIaoooI P.,_1a 
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10.216.000 
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Approved April 26, 1989. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 301 

AN ACT APPROPRIATING MONEY TO VARIOUS STATE AGENCIES 
FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 1989; AMENDING 
SECTION 17, HOUSE BILL NO.2, LAWS OF 1987; AND PROVID­
ING AN IMMEDIATE EFFECTIVE DATE. 

Be it enacted by the Le8i1lature of the State of Montana: 

Section 1. Time limita. The appropriationa contained in thia act are 
intended to provide only neceaa&ry and ordinary esp8nditurea for the year 
for which the appropriation. are mad •. The unapent balance of any appro­
priation muat revert to the fund from which it wu appropriated unl ... tile 
appropriation it continued by thia act. 

Section 2. Governor'. power to reduce appropriatiou. In the 
event of a shortfall in revenue, the governor may reduce any appropriation 
in thia act by not more than 15116. 

Section 3. Total. Dot appropriatiou. Th. totala shown in thia act 
are for informational purpoaes only and are not appropriation.. 

Section 4. Appropriatiou. Th. foUowin, money i. appropriated, sub· 
ject to the terma and condition. of thia act: 

Agency and Program 
FY Amount Fund 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE LANDS 
Foreatry 1989 $12,639,542 General Fund 

.• ----_-. 
Exhibit # 1 
4-3-91 5B 62 



TESTIMONY 
MARY D. MUNGER, CHAIRMAN 

MONTANA HEALTH FACILITY AUTHORITY 
April 4. 1991 

Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee I am Mary D. Munger, 
Chairman of the seven member board which constitutes the Montana 
Health Facility Authority. I want to encourage your support of 
Senate Bill 215 which would assist the Authority in carrying out 
its mission of trying to contain health care costs by the 
issuance of low cost tax exempt and taxable revenue bonds. 

As you may know the Authority was established in 1983. The 
seven board members are appointed by the Governor for four year 
terms and have the authority to issue bonds and lend the bond 
proceeds to non profit (501 (c) (3) health care facilities. The 
Authority can lend money to finance new building construction, 
the acquisition or renovation of buildings and equipment. It 
does not finance operating expenses. 

The Authority meets its administrative costs through the 
collection of fees both at the time of financing and in some 
cases annually for the term of the debt. 

Through December 1990 the Authority has loaned bond proceeds 
to 47 separate borrowers through 61 loans without any defaults. 
Borrowing rates are usually two to six percent below alternative 
taxable borrowing rates. The Authority has been able to help 
facilities access otherwise unattainable tax exempt municipal 
markets and the commensurate low interest rates. 

Staff of 
assistance to 
capital plans. 

the Authority also provide objective financial 
health facility managers who are formulating 

The major concern of the Authority in lending bond proceeds 
is the ability of the facility to repay the loan. Loans are 
secured by the revenues of the facility,a mortgage on the 
facility and the debt reserve fund established within the bond 
documents from bond proceeds and finally, a letter of credit or 
bond insurance. The capital reserve fund, which would be 
authorized by S.B. 215 would be used instead of a letter of 
credit or bond insurance in case of a default as the fourth step. 
With such an account in place the Authority will be in a better 
position to issue bonds for facilities which have difficulty or 
are unable to get letters of credit or bond insurance such as the 
community providers who contract with the state. In other words 
the capital reserve account would be analogous to a letter of 
credit or bond insurance and,hopefully. will not be used. 
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2 April, 1991 

Honorable Chairman and Members of the 
Montana House Appropriations Committee 

Dear Representatives: 

.~~ 
~~~~~" 
-a~ y. 

Institut~/ .. 
for r 

B i 0 m e die a·1 Sci e nee s 

I regret that I am unable to personally present my support for passage of Senate Bills 242 and 
105, but I will be participating in the annual meeting of our prion research group in San 
Francisco. 

Senate Bill 105 would change the matching requirement for funds appropriated in the 
previous legislative session to provide a $2 million state match to our $5 million federal grant. 
Use of the $750,000 that has already been appropriated for this project will allow two 
laboratories to be completely finished, rather than shelled, allowing a staff of five to seven 
sCientists to occupy the newly completed building. The state appropriation of $2 million was 
a significant factor in the decision of Congress to appropriate $5 million to MRI. The 
overwhelming vote'in both the state House and Senate was a very positive factor in 
emphasizing to the federal legislators the commitment that our state has towards biomedical 
research. 

California Institute of We are now recruiting new scientists to join us in Great Falls. We have been inundated with 
TeChnology 

Norman D. Reed, Ph.D. 
-Professor, Department of 
Microbiology 
Montana State University 

Jack Stimpfling, Ph.D. 
,McLaughlin Research 
'Institute (emeritus) 

applications and have identified some outstanding investigators who would like to move their 
research programs to Montana. A significant factor in their decision will be the state's support 
of research and biotechnology; the candidates who have already visited the Institute have 
been very impressed with local and state involvement. 

Senate Bill 242 is for support of the Montana Science and Technology Alliance, which has 
had a major impact in the development of the biotechnology industry in the state. We fully 

ir'lOg L. Weissman, M.D. support the MSTA and this bill, including its provision to provide matching loans for federal or 
:Karel and AVice BeekhUls . t b' d' I h I b I' th t th t t 't 'bl rt f h ;Professor of Cancer Biology pnva e lome Ica researc support. e leve a e s a e s angl e suppo or researc 
Stanford University School and biotechnology will more than repay the investment in the form of jobs for our talented 
of Meolclne young people and the growth of a new, non-exploitive industry. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

SinCerelY/ J!I--
eor eA. Carlson, Ph.D. 
ci tific Director 

1625 Third Avenue North 
Great Falls. Montana 59401 

406 . 452 . 6208 Phone 
406 , 727 . 3447 Fax 
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